

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Grace and peace to you from God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ!

You are all in your pastors' prayers during these trying times. Because of the coronavirus, all scheduled church services, Bible Classes, and activities (including Choir) have been suspended at least through April 6. In addition, Easter breakfast is cancelled.

In order to serve you with the Gospel of Jesus Christ, our church doors will be open for private meditation every week day as follows: Monday 8-4; Tuesday 8-7; Wednesday 8-7; Thursday 8-7; and Friday 8-noon. In addition, on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 11-7, there will be a short devotion along with Holy Communion every half hour for anyone who would like to be served. On Saturday and Sunday mornings the same devotion along with Holy Communion will be served every half hour from 8-11 a.m. The intention is to keep groups small and spread out. Holy Communion will be served in such a manner that social distancing will be observed and without personal contact. Offering plates will be in the back of the church. Each week Bible Class sheets will be available on your way out of church.

Any members who do not feel comfortable under such circumstances and who would like to meet with one of their pastors privately may call either one at any time to set up an appointment.

Our radio service will continue each Sunday morning at 8:00 on KFIZ AM 1450. Audio sermons will be available each week on our website: stpetersfdl.net. When regular worship resumes, videos will once again be uploaded.

If we can serve you in any way, please contact us. Please be sure to regularly visit our website for the Announcements and other information.

Remember: "God is our refuge and strength, a helper who can always be found in times of trouble." Psalm 46:1

In Christ's service and in yours,

Pastor Michael J. Zuberbier 920-517-8808 call/text

Pastor Matthew M. Guse 920-517-9000 call/text